
Pressemitteilung: Prüfer untersuchen
EU-Strategie zur Bekämpfung der
Wüstenbildung
Download PDF

New Code of Conduct strengthening
ethical rules for Members of the
European Commission enters into force

Today, the European Commission formally adopted the new Code of Conduct for
Members of the European Commission that President Juncker had announced in
his State of the Union Address. Following consultation of the European
Parliament, the new Code takes effect as of today, continuing President
Juncker’s push for greater transparency since the beginning of his mandate.

The modernised rules set new standards for ethical rules in Europe. Beyond
the President’s earlier proposal to extend the “cooling-off” period from
currently 18 months to two years for former Commissioners and to three years
for the President of the Commission, the new Code of Conduct sets clearer
rules and higher ethical standards and introduces greater transparency in a
number of areas. It also creates an Independent Ethical Committee with
reinforced status – replacing the current Ad hoc Ethical Committee – to
strengthen scrutiny and to provide advice on ethical standards.

The new Code of Conduct for Members of the Commission features, in
particular, the following improvements:

– Post-office activities: The new Code of Conduct extends the “cooling-off”
period from currently 18 months to two years for former Commissioners and to
three years for the President of the Commission. During the cooling-off
period, former Members of the Commission need to inform the Commission before
taking up a new job and will also be subject to restrictions in certain
activities, such as lobbying members or staff of the Commission.

– Preventing conflicts of interest: The new Code of Conduct defines, for the
first time, what a “conflict of interest” is and sets as a principle not only
that Commissioners avoid situations of conflict of interest, but also
situations that might be seen this way. In case former Commissioners intend
to work in areas which are related to their former portfolios, the
Independent Ethical Committee needs to be consulted first. As of now, both
the Commission’s decisions and the Committee’s opinions related to such
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decisions will be made public.

– Financial interests: Stricter rules will also apply to the financial
interests of Commissioners. They will have to declare investments above
€10,000 irrespective of whether there could be a conflict of interest. In
case of a conflict of interest due to a Commissioner’s particular asset, the
President will be able to request its divestiture or placement in a blind
trust. Commissioners should update their declarations at the beginning of
each year, as it is already the case today.

– Transparency and accountability: Commissioners are the best ambassadors of
the European Union across the Member States and around the world which is why
President Juncker encourages them to continue travelling. They must do so in
the most cost-effective manner. Information about each Commissioner’s travel
expenses will be published every two months. The first such publication is
scheduled for the end of February 2018.

– Enforcing the rules: In the application of the Code, the College will be
assisted by a new reinforced Independent Ethical Committee, which will be
able to give advice on all ethical issues and make recommendations related to
the Code. In case of a breach of the Code which does not justify taking the
matter to the Court of Justice, the Commission can express a reprimand and
make it public. This is a novelty recently used by the Juncker Commission and
which will now be enshrined in the new rules.

– Allowing Commissioners to be candidates to European Parliament elections
without having to take a leave of absence: While also being part of the
revamped Code of Conduct, President Juncker’s proposal from November 2016
will become applicable as soon as the European Parliament agrees to the
updated Framework Agreement between the European Parliament and the
Commission. A vote in the European Parliament is scheduled for 7 February.

Next Steps:

The new Code of Conduct enters into force today and is applicable to all
current Members of the Juncker Commission. On 7 February, the European
Parliament is expected to agree to the new provisions allowing Commissioners
to participate in European Parliament elections without having to take a
leave of absence. At the end of February 2018, the Commission will, for the
first time, publish details of all Commissioners’ mission expenses.

Finally, in the spirit of transparency and accountability, the Commission
will publish annual reports on the application of the Code.

For more information:

– Code of Conduct for Commissioners of 2018

– Text of Article 245

– Code of Conduct for Commissioners of 2011

– Link to press release on the Letter by President Juncker to President

http://europa.eu/rapid/press-release_MEX-16-4491_en.htm
http://europa.eu/rapid/press-release_IP-16-3929_en.htm
https://ec.europa.eu/info/files/code-conduct-commissioners-2018_en
http://eur-lex.europa.eu/legal-content/EN/TXT/?uri=celex%3A12012E%2FTXT
http://ec.europa.eu/archives/commission_2010-2014/pdf/code_conduct_en.pdf
http://europa.eu/rapid/press-release_IP-16-3929_en.htm


Schulz on both cooling-off and EP election campaigns

– State of the Union 2017 of 13 September 2017

Accountability in practice

A new Regulation governing data processing by the EU institutions, bodies and
agencies will soon replace the current Regulation 45/2001. To raise awareness
on the current and new data protection rules the EDPS organised a series of
workshops in Luxembourg this week. Take part in a web-streamed training on 31
January at 2pm CET: http://europa.eu/!Mw99rQ

New Liaison Prosecutor for Montenegro
at Eurojust

The Hague, 17 January 2018

Ms Jelena Lučić Đaletić was appointed Liaison Prosecutor for Montenegro at
Eurojust. She officially took up her duties on 4 December 2017.

Since 2015, Ms Lučić Đaletić has been a Prosecutor at the High State
Prosecutor’s Office in Podgorica, Montenegro, after serving as Secretary
since 2014. She formerly worked as a legal advisor at the High State
Prosecutor’s Office in Podgorica and at the Supreme State Prosecutor’s
Office, Department for the Suppression of Organised Crime, Corruption,
Terrorism and War Crimes, in Podgorica.

Ms Lučić Đaletić studied Law at the University of Podgorica and European Law
at the University of Nancy, France.

Ms Lučić Đaletić said: ‘I am very pleased to be the first Liaison Prosecutor
for Montenegro at Eurojust. Given the caseload with the EU countries,
cooperation will be beneficial in both directions. I am looking forward to
liaising with my colleagues in organised crime cases from and towards
Montenegro.’

Ms Lučić Đaletić joins the USA, Norway and Switzerland as the fourth country
with a Liaison Prosecutor seconded to Eurojust.

Background
Eurojust and Montenegro signed a Cooperation Agreement on 3 May 2016. On the
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basis of Article 27(3) of the Eurojust Decision and Article 6 of the
Cooperation Agreement, Montenegro may second a Liaison Prosecutor to
Eurojust. Liaison Prosecutors facilitate judicial cooperation between the
competent authorities of the Member States and third States concerned.
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